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2021 TERM 1 DATES 

Monday 15
th
 February Debating Workshop 

Tuesday 16
th
 February 7:30pm P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 17
th
 February Meet the Teacher Night: K-2 and Support Unit 

Thursday 18
th
 February Meet the Teacher Night: Years 3-6 

Monday 22
nd

 February School Photo Day 

Tuesday 23
rd

 February Sibling Photos 

Monday 1
st
 March Swimming Carnival – Competitors Only 

(Dence Park Aquatic Centre) 

Thursday 4
th
 March CHPSSA Zone Swimming Carnival – Riverstone Pool 

Tuesday 16
th
 March 7:30pm P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 17
th
 March Year 1 Excursion: Schoolhouse Museum 

Friday 19
th
 March Year 1 Excursion: Schoolhouse Museum 

Thursday 1
st
 April LAST DAY – TERM 1 

Friday 2
nd

 April GOOD FRIDAY 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL: 
It is pleasing to report that students and staff have settled well into their 2021 class routines. I must make special mention of 
our new Kindergarten students who have been very quick to understand and settle with the concept of attending school each 
day and the quality of work I have observed within their classrooms is very impressive. At the end of last year, I shared with 
staff the Department of Education’s priority that “every student is known valued and cared for” and my thoughts and vison 
around the concept of excellence and the need to have our students striving to improve and succeed. Research has shown 
that along with high quality teachers, a significant predictor of a child’s educational success is the level of expectation his or 
her teachers have. As such, the school is clearly focussed on ensuring high expectations for excellence underpins all we do 
and our partnership with the school community in making this a reality is highly valued. Later in this newsletter I have outlined 
the priorities of our new 2021-24 School Improvement Plan which we hope will bring about transformational change to the 
quality of the teaching and learning cycle across the school and the levels of achievement for every child.  Feedback on these 
priorities is welcomed by accessing the 2021-24 proposed Strategic Directions from the link below.  
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/nrpsstrategicdirections/home 
 
MEET THE TEACHER EVENINGS 
Thank you to all parents who attended our first Meet the Teacher session last night and to those who will attend the Year 3-6 
Meet the Teacher sessions tonight. We hope the information was both interesting and informative and gave a clear picture of 
the expectations and programs which are being implemented in all classrooms. If parents have specific student needs or con-
cerns to discuss with the class teacher, I encourage you to please contact the school to make an appointment at a mutually 
agreeable time. 
 
ROAD SAFETY REMINDER 
It is timely to remind the school community of the importance of adhering to all road rules, especially in and around school 
zones. The tendency for people to double park in Lawndale Avenue when dropping off and collecting students is placing chil-
dren and others at grave risk if they suddenly move between the two parked cars. This week I spoke with Castle Hill Police 
who informed me of a car moving off whilst a child was still exiting the vehicle. They have also indicated random patrols 
around the school will be increased. 
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Similarly, I ask parents to please ensure children who are riding bikes or scooters to school or anywhere else, do so with a 
correctly fitting helmet placed on their head. It is staggering to see children on bikes with their helmet hanging from the 
handle-bars. Having witnessed the tragic results of a car and bike collision some year ago, I cannot force the importance of 
helmets enough. Please help keep the children safe. 
 
SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN 2021-2024 
The 2021-24 School Improvement Plan is currently being finalised for publication at the end of Term 1. The Strategic 
Directions we are taking at North Rocks Public School include; 

Student Growth & Attainment 
Feedback, Data and Collaborative Practice 
Wellbeing, connectedness and Engagement 

Within these strategic directions, a number of high-level initiatives are being developed to deliver improvements in learning 
and wellbeing in order to meet and exceed the targets set for our school. 
Through delivery of the school plan it is anticipated that by the end of 2024:  
78.5% of students are achieving expected growth in Numeracy and 76.7% are in top two NAPLAN bands 
71.9% of students are achieving expected growth in Reading and 79.2% are in top two NAPLAN bands 
96.1% of students are attending school greater than 90% of the time. 
I recommend visiting our school’s Strategic Directions website through the link below or from our school website for more 
information. https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/nrpsstrategicdirections/home 
 
RESPECTFUL COMMUNICATIONS  
Sadly, we recently had an incident whereby a staff member was approached inappropriately by a member of the school 
community leaving the staff member quite shaken. Thankfully, an apology was received from the person involved, but 
please remember every individual has a right to expect a safe, respectful workplace and educational facility for their 
children. Below, I have provided a copy of the Department of Education’s School Community Charter which outlines the 
components of Collaboration, Respect and Communication expected from all members of the school community. Please 
take a few minutes to read over the charter so all community members adhere to its message and ensure our learning 
environment is supportive and collaborative.  
 
NEW K-2 PLAYGROUND  
Though it has taken almost sixteen months to get to this point, it is wonderful to confirm the new K-2 playground has been 
completed and is in use daily by the students. They love the mini-soccer field and new goalposts as well as the sandstone 
walls, seats and stepping stones that meander through the garden. The quality of workmanship delivered by Southern Star 
Landscaping is exceptional and the final product exceeds all expectations. This playground redevelopment was only 
possible through the generous support of the North Rocks P&C Association who funded $100,000 towards the playground 
and I’m sure it will keep the children entertained and engaged for many years to come. 

  
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School Photos will be held next Monday, 22

nd
 February. This is always an exciting event and all children are asked to wear 

correct summer school uniform for their photos and though payments have all been made online, children will still need to 
return their photo envelopes to school on the day.  Please be aware family photos are scheduled separately and will take 
place on Wednesday 23

rd
 February.  

 
PRIMARY ETHICS VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
The weekly delivery of Special Religious Education and Primary Ethics has a long standing, important place with our 
school. Over the years, the Ethics program has become particularly well supported with over 100 students wishing to 
participate in 2021. Unfortunately, there is a significant shortage of volunteers willing to be trained to deliver Ethics and as a 
result a number of students cannot access the program. In fact, at this point in time we only have two Ethics teachers 
working within the school. As such, I strongly encourage people who can offer an hour or so each Tuesday morning to 
consider becoming an Ethics teacher. Full training is offered through the Primary Ethics organisation and I know you will 
find the experience interesting and very rewarding. Please access the link below for more information about Primary Ethics 
and the details of how to volunteer.    https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ 

https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/nrpsstrategicdirections/home
https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/
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2021 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Our 2021 Swimming Carnival will be held on Monday 1

st
 March at Dence Park Aquatic Centre. This year the carnival will 

be for competitors only as Covid 19 restrictions mean no spectators are permitted to attend the carnival.  
 
NEW KISS & DROP ZONE – DON MOORE RESERVE 
Earlier this term the school was advised by Parramatta Council that a new set-down and pick-up area (Kiss & Drop Zone) 
will be established in the Don Moore Reserve car park to improve safety for our students arriving and departing school. 
The Parramatta Traffic Committee resolved: 
 
That the angle car parking spaces located on the souths side of Don Moore Reserve car park be restricted with a “No 
Parking 8am-9:30am and 2:30pm-4pm School Days (12 spaces) and P5Minutes 8am-9:30am and 2:30pm-4pm School 
Days (5 spaces) restriction as shown in the sketch below. 
It is expected new signs will be installed in the next two weeks and I thank the community in advance for complying with 
these new parking arrangements in the interests of keeping children safe. 
 

 

 

Mr R. Ieroianni 
Principal   
 
 
 
 

 MERIT AWARDS 2021 
 

Kyle LIN           3L 
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Actions for Heros 

 

Last year, students in 5M had the opportunity to speak with Dr Katrin Seeher from the 

World Health Organization. Their ideas helped contribute to the creation of a book 

called, ‘My Hero is You’ which has been shared worldwide. A copy of the book can be 

found here. We are excited to share the accompanying guide for parents who are read-

ing ‘My Hero is You’ to children. 

  

‘Actions for Heroes, a Guide for heart-to-heart chats with children’ gives advice to adults 

about how to have heart-to-heart chat with children and educate them about coping 

with COVID-19- related stressors and changes. It explains how adults can create safe 

spaces for children to openly share their feelings, including their fears and worries about 

the coronavirus, and frustrations at their changed daily lives. The guide also directs adults 

on how to promote positive actions that children can take to protect themselves and 

others. A copy of ‘Actions for Heroes, a Guide for heart-to-heart chats with children’ can 

be found here. 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://schoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/olivia_halloran_det_nsw_edu_au/EayNP-ryUhpLtuHVcaj96-gB1VvIJVi3BgWXshxSWzm4dQ?e=eraQot
https://schoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/olivia_halloran_det_nsw_edu_au/Eacos_zvyRBHj-Yx81SAWtYBVOfi7posiS5RDk4WHoJe9A?e=R94CIw
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HARMONY WEEK—EVERYONE BELONGS 

This year we will have our school celebration for Harmony Week on Thursday 25th of March.  

Students are invited to wear something orange, if your child does not own orange clothing then 
please send them is regular school uniform. As part of the celebration we will also be offering a 
special picnic lunch that will be available through the canteen. Orders for this will be able to be 
made through flexischools. More information will be forthcoming over the next few weeks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPLASH AND DASH COLOUR RUN 

Our wonderful P and C have organised for us to participate in the “Splash and Dash” colour run. 
This will take place in week 10 of this term and we are very, very excited! The event promises to be 
lots of fun for our students and will be a fundraiser to support the great work done throughout our 
school by the P and C. One recent example of how funds raised by the P and C are used is our up-
graded K-2 playground! It is amazing! 

Further information on the date, how to join in the fun and gain sponsorship will be sent out very 
soon. There are great prizes on offer as students raise money to support our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEPUTIES REPORT 
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NRPS UNIFORMS 

Welcome to all of our new students and families to North Rocks Public School. As we have many 
new families we felt it was timely to republish our school uniform information. Please see the guide-
lines below. Our school uniforms can be purchased online through Midford. 

Here are the Summer guidelines: 

Boys: Grey shorts with blue shirt and grey socks. School sloppy joe, soft-shell jacket or track-

suit jacket. Black shoes. 

Girls: Summer tunic or summer skort with school blue blouse and navy socks. School sloppy 

joe, soft-shell jacket or tracksuit jacket. Black shoes. 
Sport  (K-6) 

Boys: Pale blue school polo shirt with royal blue sports shorts or track pants and white socks.  

Girls: Pale blue school polo shirt with royal blue sports shorts  or track pants and white 

socks.  
Hat 

School hat or school sports cap only 
 

Here are the Winter guidelines: 

Boys: Grey long trousers (or shorts) with blue shirt and grey socks. School sloppy joe, soft-

shell jacket or tracksuit jacket. Black shoes. 

Girls: Winter (checked) tunic or Winter (checked) skort with school blue blouse and navy 

socks/full tights. School sloppy joe, soft-shell jacket or tracksuit jacket. Black shoes. 
Sport  (K-6) 

Boys: Pale blue school polo shirt with royal blue sports shorts or track pants and white socks.  

Girls: Pale blue school polo shirt with royal blue sports shorts  or track pants and white 

socks.  
Hat 

School hat or school sports cap only 

 

Please Note:  

 Sports uniform should only be worn on Sport’s Day. (These will be confirmed at “Meet 

the Teacher” evenings) 

 Black school shoes may be leather 

style or a full black runner (not 

boots) 

 Hats must be school hats 

 Shirts for girls and boys are but-

toned and collared (not skivvies – 

although these can be worn under-

neath) 

 Branded tracksuit tops / jackets are 

not school uniform 

 Socks are grey for boys and navy 

blue for girls 
 

DEPUTIES REPORT 
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Communication Platforms 
North Rocks PS uses a number of communication platforms. The following table briefly summarises 
their intended purpose.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Schoolstream App Our primary communication 
platform. Information, alerts, notes 
and reminders are pushed out to 
mobile devices through our 
School Stream App. Parents can 
also use Schoolstream to send in 
absence notes. 

 

Signmee Signmee is an online service which 
allows NRPS to create and send 
online forms that can be filed, paid 
and signed by parents without the 
need for printing and returning 
paper forms to school. 

 

North Rocks Public School 
Website 

The school website is a public 
platform with important 
information about our school as 
well as department notices. 

 

Google Classroom 
  

Used by class teachers, mainly in 
Years 3-6, to communicate and set 
work for students. Students can log 
into their Google Classroom to show 
their work to their parents. 

 

Official North Rocks Public 
School Facebook page 

This Facebook page is to be used as 
a platform to celebrate school and 
student achievement. We welcome 
your support in making this page a 
positive and supportive forum to 
celebrate all of the good things at 
North Rocks Public School. 
  

 

Official North Rocks Public 
School P & C Facebook page 

This Facebook page is used by the 
P&C to celebrate events, make 
announcements and advertise 
P&C initiatives. This information is 
also available in the newsletter. 
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North Rocks Public 
School P&C Report 

TERM 1, WEEK 4, 2021 
What a busy week this week is with Meet the Teacher! 
Some of you have been very lucky to check out our new 
building (including us!) for the first time too! 
 
P&C MEETINGS & MYTHS! 
The Parents & Citizens (P&C) meet at 7.30pm on the 3rd 
Tuesday of every month during term dates. 
Since COVID, we have moved to online meetings via 
Zoom and we are hoping to meet face to face during the 
year as restrictions allow. We will be looking to have Hy-
brid style meetings for those that aren’t physically able to 
attend the evening, but still would like to be a part of the 
meetings. 
 
MYTH #1—you do not need to be a financial member to 
attend P&C Meetings 
MYTH #2—if you attend meetings, you will not be given 
a job (unless you volunteer for one!) 
MYTH #3—We are not a cliquey  bunch and welcome 
everyone at all meetings! 
 
Should you wish to become a financial member, the $1 
fee is due prior to our next meeting on 15th March. Login 
to Flexischools to pay. 
 

K-2 PLAYGROUND UPDATE 
The team from Southern Star Gardens & Landscaping 
worked hard over the holidays completing our new play-
ground! We will add some more photos on our Social Me-
dia pages for you to check out too!! 

P&C MEETINGS 
When: P&C Meetings are held 
on the 3rd Tuesday of every month 
during term dates. 
Time: 7.30pm 
Where: currently held via Zoom 
from the comfort of your home! 
Everyone welcome 
 
EMAIL NEWSLETTER 
Sign up here 
 
CONTACT US 
nrpspandc@gmail.com 
 
CONNECT WITH US! 
NRPS P&C Facebook Page 
NRPS P&C Instagram 
NRPS P&C 2nd Hand Uniforms 
NRPS P&C 2nd Hand Instruments 
 
CONNECT WITH YOUR 
YEAR! 
NRPS K-6 Support Unit 
NRPS Kindy, 2021 
NRPS Year 1, 2021 
NRPS Year 2, 2021 
NRPS Year 3, 2021 
NRPS Year 4, 2021 
NRPS Year 5, 2021 
NRPS Year 6, 2021 
 
NRPS ALUMNI 
NRPS Year 6, 2020 
NRPS Year 6, 2019 
NRPS Year 6, 2018 

John Bolwell, Jaythene Hiscock, Kaili Metani, 
Melanie Smith, Nicole McGowan & Karen MacGregor 
NRPS P&C Executive 

https://user.flexischools.com.au/login?returnUrl=/home
https://www.southernstargardens.com/?fbclid=IwAR3eKR4omV7FgpAw3iuEz5BB84_hFUJ2sjG6Z3cPADQfvWdzMm3p1mhgC8I
https://mailchi.mp/c016c76e554d/north-rocks-public-school-pc
mailto:nrpspandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/NRPSPandC
https://www.instagram.com/nrpspandc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.Uniforms.BSS
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.Instruments.BSS
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.K6.SupportUnit
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.Kindy.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year1.21
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year2.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year3.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year4.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year5.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/nrps.year6.2021
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.Year6.2020
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS.Year6.2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NRPS2018Year6
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Registrations now open!

$100 NetSetGO (7-9 years)

Claim your $100 Active Kids Rebate for

school aged children

$210 - Juniors (10-17 years)

$230 – Seniors (18+ years)
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